

Celebrate the Golden Gia!

The Golden Gig is a free event where local seniors can enjoy lunch and local entertainment, Part of the NSW Seniors Festival, the Gig runs from 11am to 1pm. this Saturday at the new Bega Valley Commemorative Civic Centre. To book a spot call 6499 2222.

Pools close for winter

The outdoor seasonal pools at Bega, Cobargo, Bemboka, Candelo and Eden are now closed for the season. Thank you to the community for continued support of your local pools. The indoor pool at the Sapphire Aquatic Centre in Pambula is open all year.

Airport tree removal

Two mature eucalypt trees will be removed from the Merimbula airport carpark this week. The trees present a risk to users of the carpark and a number of vehicles have been damaged by falling branches. These are the same trees due for removal in early March.

positionsvacant

- Casual Early Childhood Educators (Certificate III) Applications close 5pm 13 April.
- Nominated Supervisor Eden Preschool Applications close 5pm 17 April.

Visit Council's website for more info.

Bega welcomes Littleton

The Bega Valley Shire has welcomed its sister city friends from Littleton, Colorado, with a civic dinner at the new Bega Valley Commemorative Civic Centre.



About 90 people gathered last Thursday night to extend a relationship that goes back 55 years.

The Bega-Littleton sister city bond was the first to be established between Australia and the United States of America in 1961.

Council hosted the event along with the Bega-Littleton Citizens Exchange and in welcoming the Littleton delegation to the dinner, Mayor Michael Britten said that it is a relationship the Shire can be proud of and take strength from.

Gifts were given at the end of the night to mark the occasion and to confirm the friendship between Bega and Littleton.

The Bega – Littleton Citizens Exchange presented the delegation with a beautifully hand crafted clock in local timber, and Bega was given a lovely quilted wall hanging (pictured) with scenes from our sister city.

Road works in Candelo

Road works on William and Sharpe Streets, Candelo are taking place until 13 May 2016. There will be intermittent road closures and delays of up to 15 minutes. Detours will be in place and no on-street parking will be permitted during these times. Works include full pavement and stormwater renewal and bitumen resurfacing.

School's nearly out!

Check out the range of activities in our libraries for the school holidays, and Council's Bandara Children's Services are running a fun filled holidays program too! Call Council for more details.

Get involved in decisions! Have your say on documents. plans and strategies that are open for public comment..



Have Your Say on:

- Bega clock tower comments close this Friday evening
- Bega and Brogo Rivers Floodplain Risk Management Study and Plan
- Draft Environmental and Public Health Policy

Visit Council's website for more info and click on Have Your Say!